
      
 

Healthcare Domain Meeting Minutes:          
                                          July 20, 2018 from 9-10:30 a.m. 

CHIP 
5095 Murphy Canyon Rd, Suite 105 
San Diego CA, 92123   

Next Domain Meeting:  
            August 17, 2018 from 9-10:30 a.m. 

CHIP 
5095 Murphy Canyon Rd, Suite 105 
San Diego CA, 92123  

Attendees: Brigitte Lamberson, Cheri Fidler, Dan Fesperman, Dean Sidelinger, Ji l l  Webber, Julie Castaneda, Kathleen Merchant, Kim Elkins, Mary Beth Moran, Maryana 
Vasquez, Megan Schwarz, Myleen Abuan, Taylor Shrum, Valerie Martinez 
Recorder: Lyndsey Tapia 

 

Topic/Issue Discussion Action 

1. Action Items 
Updates 

• With Cheri retiring, Mary Beth Moran and Dr. Dean Sidelinger will be the new co-chairs of the Healthcare 
Domain.  

• Dan spoke with Dr. Thomas Olinger with the County dental health department and he is interested in 
attending the Healthcare Domain meeting. Either he or someone from his team will be representing.  

• Mary Beth reached out to CPCMG about a booth for Kim and is awaiting a response once the dates have 
been confirmed.    

• Cheri or MaryBeth 
connect Kim with 
DEEP initiative about 
Kim’s baby behavior 
training.  

2. Baby Toddler 
Behavior 
Resources for 
Providers 

 
Kathleen Merchant 

• Kathleen has been in contact with the Executive Director of the UC Davis Human Lactation Center, Jane 
Heinig. They originated baby behavior research and materials and works closely with California WIC. 

• UC Davis received funding to develop a whole series of modules as a part of a toolkit for parents and 
childcare providers. The toolkit includes materials, video segments, handouts in Spanish and English, and 
other resources.      

• The modules are password protected so that the Lactation Center can provide trainings to those centers 
who are making the information available to the parents. They are in the process of figuring out their 
distribution pattern before allowing the modules to the general public.    

• Once the provider goes through the training modules they are able to disperse the information however 
they would like. SDSU WIC has been featuring some of the module videos in the lobby waiting area. 

• The workgroup expressed their interest in the modules and training to utilize as a tool for their 
organizations. The Early Childhood Domain might be interested in integrating these resources as well.  

• The workgroup will brainstorm some interests and have a phone call with Jane at a future workgroup 
meeting to discuss potential next steps.   

• Kathleen check with 
Jane about 
workgroup getting 
access to password 
for the online 
modules.  

• Dan add this topic to 
the Early Childhood 
Domain agenda.  

• Workgroup: Think 
about ways to 
incorporate pieces 
of the training 
modules into your 
organization.  

3. Physician 
Advisory 
Council  

• Historically, since it has been difficult to get physicians to the workgroup meetings, a roundtable was 
hosted for physicians throughout the community to discuss issues that they were facing when dealing 
with families.  

• Dan put together a 
formal description 
for the Advisory 
Council and send to 



      
 

• Since then, the idea is to recreate that roundtable event and meet with a designated advisory council 
biannually to keep them informed about what is going on in the Healthcare Domain and COI as well as 
hear provider’s feedback on what they are seeing in their day to day.  

• Another idea is to invite some of the pediatric dentists to the roundtable dinner to keep them informed 
as well as the Pediatric Physicians and Dentists aren’t usually in collaboration. Also consider inviting an 
OB as they have a unique perspective that they can offer the group  

• A potential venue to host at is the AAP offices which would be free to use.  
• The workgroup members were asked to think if their organization has any Champion positions that 

might be a good fit to serve on board of the Physician Advisory Council.  
• The COI will be putting together a formal description to have something to share as an invitation.  

Mary Beth and Dean 
for review.  

4. 5210 Toolkit • Several of the domains have been discussing doing similar work around the 5210 healthy messaging and 
have come up with the idea of creating a toolkit for all of the workgroups collectively including their own 
section. The toolkit will be composed of different videos, printed materials, and other 5210 related 
resources. The workgroup has discussed including how other healthcare systems are using the 5210 
messaging.  

 

5. Worplan Action 
Items 

2-1-1 Project Update 
• The last 2-1-1 Project meeting was canceled and as an ongoing project update, there are children still 

being enrolled into the program and the ongoing participants have been completing their calls.  
• At the next meeting there will be more updates.  
Healthcare Provider Forum 
• Recently Dan, Cheri, and Dean were on a call with a few members of Healthy San Diego’s Health 

Education and Cultural and Linguistics Workgroup and are hoping to collaborate on a training with the 
managed care plans in late summer/early fall for providers related to childhood obesity.  

• Bridget who is involved with the Health Education and Linguistics and Cultural Workgroup provided an 
update on the provider training status.   

• Healthy San Diego has approved a provider training to happen in Quarter 1 of 2019. Healthy San Diego 
also can provide incentives such as food and whatever else will be needed for the training.   

• Now the workgroup needs to hone in on a topic for the training. In the last meeting, the workgroup 
discussed 5210 general messaging, breastfeeding, baby basics, and toddler behaviors.   

• The workgroup discussed narrowing the topic down to focus on the UC Davis Baby Toddler Behavior 
Resources and potentially incorporate SSBs and Rethink Your Drink. This topic can give providers tools 
that will be beneficial to integrate into their practices for ongoing use.  

• The topic has not been confirmed and will be discussed further at the next meeting. 

• Dan provide 2-1-1 
Project update at 
the next meeting. 

• Dean reach out to 
groups about Kim’s 
training.  

• Kim send Dean 
training info and 
details.  

• Kim send 
Breastfeeding 
Coalition meeting 
invitation to 
Lyndsey.  

• Kim connect with Dr. 
Lisa Stellwagen 
about presenting at 
an upcoming 
workgroup meeting. 



      
 

• A planning subgroup will include Dan, Dean, Mary Beth, Shaila, and Bridget to help move the planning 
forward. 

Breastfeeding Promotion 
• The San Diego County Breastfeeding Coalition is holding a seminar on the importance of skin contact for 

newborn babies on July 28. Pricing and information is found on the brochure, lunch and continental 
breakfast will be provided. For more information, and to purchase tickets, please visit the SDCBC website 
at https://www.breastfeeding.org/event/mini-seminar-nils-bergman-san-diego/ 

• The Mother’s Milk Bank has made great progress in creating their app which was officially launched in 
August of this year. The app provides mobile messaging to mothers regarding milk shortages, 
breastfeeding education, and neighborhood alerts via geolocation which provides nearest hospitals 
and clinics.  

• The app also provides a news feed similar to Facebook and open forums to allow mothers to share 
their concerns, updates, and support.  

• Dr. Lis Stellwagen presented to the workgroup back in October of last year. The workgroup would like 
to invite her back to provider an update on the project. 

6. Announcements • Harder+Co is working with the County of San Diego HHSA Public Health Services Department on an 
evaluation of the Childhood Obesity Initiative (COI). They have developed a survey for all COI partners 
and are seeking input on the COI’s current structure, operations, and the strength of partner 
relationships. Responses are confidential and required before Tuesday, July 31st. 

• The County submitted an application for the upcoming REACH grant. The results will be known by the 
end of August/early September.  

 

 

https://www.breastfeeding.org/event/mini-seminar-nils-bergman-san-diego/

